
OFW	TASK	FORCE	NOTES	
September	27,	2018	
	
BEACH	PATROL:	
Regular	vehicles	are	not	allowed	on	the	sand,	and	most	likely	will	never	again	be	
allowed	on	the	sand,	due	to	the	incident	a	year	ago.		What	they	can	allow	are	the	
carts,	they	refer	to	as	“side	by	sides”.		They	like	to	take	them	out	in	two’s	and	are	
trying	to	get	another	6	to	12	from	the	city.			
	
NEW	REC’S	&	PARK	COORDINATOR:	 	
Robert	Dunn	
	
ROSE	BATHROOM	UP-DATE:	
There	will	be	a	new	10	stall	restroom	with	at	least	half	of	the	stalls	will	be	ADA,	plus	
new	showers.		To	be	completed	by	May	2020.		They	are	currently	in	the	bidding	
process	and	looking	out	being	around	1.7	million	to	complete.	
	
RESTROOM/SECURITY	GUARD	UP-DATE:	
24	hour	restroom	on	Horizon.		They	have	around	171	people	per	week.		Out	of	this	
number,	47	are	women.		This	seems	to	be	working,	so	hopefully	will	be	for	all	of	city	
approves	funding.			
Also	what	Recs	&	Park	are	working	towards:		6	–	10	cleaning	for	all	bathrooms	&	an	
attendant	at	all	bathrooms.		Hoping	this	will	happen	by	next	year.	
	
SCOOTER	UP-DATE:	
Recs	&	Park	are	working	on	getting	sandwich	board	signs	that	have	the	scooter	
image	with	a	line	through	it	and	they	are	also	working	on	having	it	painted	on	the	
boardwalk,	like	the	“walk	your	bike”.	
	
	
	 	
	
	


